Summary Notice

APPLICATION FOR OUTDOOR EVENT LICENCE

REF: OEL 09/2024
Series of concerts in Fairview Park, Dublin 3
· Thursday 13th June - CMAT

· Friday 14th June – Fatboy Slim

· Saturday 15th June - The Coronas

· Wednesday 19th June – Sum 41

· Friday 21st June – Zara Larsson

· Saturday 22nd June – Two Door Cinema Club

· Saturday 29th June – The Saw Doctors

· Sunday 30th June – Loyle Carner
· 1no. show between 13th June and 30th June 2024 –TBC

Michael Slattery Associates on behalf of MCD Productions is applying to Dublin City Council for a Licence for an outdoor event comprising of public entertainment in accordance with part XVI of the Planning and Development Act 2000 and the development regulations 2001 (as amended).

This licence application comprises of a series of Nine (9th concert TBC) concerts to be held at Fairview Park, Dublin 3 between the dates 13th June to 30th June 2024 inclusive. The concerts will be ticketed events with a maximum anticipated attendance of 8,000 persons.
Event times:

· Gates open 19:00hrs – Curfew 22:30hrs

Notification informing the public of the proposed event details were placed in newspapers on the 26th February 2024 
The application for licence relating to the event as outlined above can be viewed and inspected for a period of 5 weeks at Dublin City Council’s planning public counter, Block 4, Ground Floor, Civic Offices, during office hours (09:00 – 16:30hrs). Please contact (01) 2223114 if you wish to arrange an appointment.

Article 190 (Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (as amended in 2015) states that (1) Any person may make a submission or observation in writing to the local authority in respect of an application within 3 weeks of the receipt of the application by the local authority. (2) A submission or observation under sub-article (1) shall not be considered by the local authority unless it— (i) states the name of the person or organisation making the submission or observation, and (ii) indicates the residential or business address to which any correspondence relating to the application should be sent.
Observations can be sent by post to Dublin City Council, Planning & Property Development Department, Outdoor Event Licencing Section, Block 4, Floor 2, Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8 or by e-mail to john.downey@dublincity.ie (and copied to graham.kiersey@dublincity.ie)

Receipt of the application by the local authority:  6th of March 2024
Deadline for Observations: 27th of March 2024
